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The ultimate result of this transaction, since NorthWestern intends to own the property for a
longer time than a typical natural-gas exploration and production company likely would, is that
the Devon-turned-NorthWestern employees will have greater-than-average certainty in this

.industry.

Property Taxes, Financing, & Other Issues

NorthWestern will continue to pay property taxes on the former Devon properties; it is
unclear how, if at all, the tax classification of these properties will change. However,
NorthWestern and other regulated utilities experience the highest property tax rate of any
‘business in the State of Montana—expenses which, in NorthWestern’s case, are directly passed
on to the company’s consumers. Depending on the property classification, taxes on the
properties could increase as a result of the transaction (although, in my own view, it would be
fair if those tax revenues simply remained the same, regardless of who owned the property).

Various members of the public inquired how NorthWestern was financing its recent spate
of large acquisitions. The answer, generally, is that NorthWestern—Ilike other regulated
utilities—raises capital from a combination of equity investors (stockholders) and debt investors
(bondholders) in roughly equal proportion. While NorthWestern may once have had difficulty
raising funds, its credit ratings have improved since the utility emerged from bankruptcy roughly
a decade ago. That factor, together with historically low interest rates and a turbulent economy
where some investors seek returns in the lower-risk utility sector, have made it possible to
borrow at relatively favorable rates. Both the principal and the return expected or the interest

owed on that principal is re-paid through consumer rates over the course of time.

Conclusion
I hope some of the above explanations are helpful to members of the public who are
- concerned about the NorthWestern—Devon transaction. Clearly, NorthWestern should have
conducted more outreach to the public, and it should have been more forthcoming in answering
the honest, straightforward questions of customers, landowners, and employees who are affected
by this transaction.
A Commission determination on the reasonableness of NorthWestern’s investment in

these properties, and how the utility plans to manage these properties, will properly be
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considered at a later date. At that time, the public will have an opportunity to judge the utility
not by its word but by its deeds, after an initial period of NorthWestern ownership.

I therefor CONCUR with the Order.

TRAVIS KAVULLA, Commissioner (concurring)
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